



Pioneer Chapter Riders Club Meeting/Holiday Party - Minutes 08Feb2020  

Meeting to Order - Doug Bruns 
 
Membership Report - Chuck Barsness - In March the Pioneer Chapter Riders Club will be 20 years old.  Wow - hard 
to believe!  A Twenty Year Pin has been made and will be distributed to all that pay their 2020 membership dues.  
Pins were given to all the members that attended the Holiday Party 
  
Treasurers Report - Paul Michels has resigned as Treasurer of PCRC.  As Doug Bruns will not be running for Director 
this next term the Board of Directors has appointed him to complete Paul’s term thru March 2021.  That position will 
be up for re-election next year.  So, anyway, your $25 - 2020 dues can be paid any time now!  You can go online to 
join or renew your membership at ehridersclub.com and use PayPal to pay your dues.  Or, you can send a check for 
your dues to Doug Bruns, PCRC Treasurer, 19219 Estate Ave, Farmington MN 55024. 

New Business: 

Holiday Party - The Holiday Party/Meeting was held on Saturday the 8th of Feb 2020 at Treasure Island Casino near 
Red Wing.  We had Lunch at the Tradewinds Buffet.  We all had a great time.  

Election of Officers will be held at the March Meeting.  Gary Thomforde was nominated for Director and Chuck 
Barsness was nominated for secretary. 

Our Bank Accounts are being moved to Castle Rock Bank in Farmington MN.  A motion was made by Larry Bourne 
and second by Ernie Henderson to have Doug Bruns, Gary Thomforde, and Chuck Barsness represent the PCRC 
and be the signors on the account.  The motion passed unanimously. 

The 21st Annual PCRC Rally which will be held July 8-12, 2020. - The Rally will be based at the Country Lodge Inn - 
525 Main Ave N - Harmony MN 55939 - 507-886-2515.  Rooms have been blocked.  PCRC will be 20 years old in 
March of 2020!  T-shirt designs were discussed and Chuck followed up with Jeff Jewell at Pilgrim Promotions where 
we had our T-shirt made last year.  As in the past, the PCRC will pay for one lunch and one dinner during the Rally.  
We need to select locations for these two events.  If you have ideas about any special events we should have for a 
celebration please let us know. 

Plans for Sturgis 2020 which is the 80th Annual are being finalized.  We have reserved 4 rooms with 2 beds each at 
Recreational Springs Resort - 11201 US Hwy 14A - Lead SD 57754 - 605-584-1228 arriving Saturday August 8th and 
departing Friday morning August 14th.  We currently have 7 people committed to go and have 1 opening.  Our plans 
are to meet at Tim Breidenbach’s home in Redwood Falls Friday Aug 7th at 9 AM and head to Pierre SD staying at 
the Super 8 - 605-224-1617.  Leaving Pierre Sat Aug 8th and heading to our base location at Recreational Springs 
Resort.  We plan to depart our base location for home Friday Aug 14th.  John Strandell has volunteered to host a get-
together at his Cabin off Nemo Road again this year.  We all enjoyed it last year.  Ernie Henderson made his own 
reservation as he plans on only being there 3 days.  

We discussed what work there is remaining to be done on Super Xs at The Shed before next spring.  If you need 
something done to your Super X contact us and we will let you know when we can help you get it taken care of.  
Send me a note and I will forward a list of things we have done so far to keep our Super Xs on the road. 

Incorporation as Non-Profit - Doug Bruns is following up on the IRS Forms to file for non-profit status. 
  
Next Meeting - The next meeting will be held Mar 8th, 2020 at 1 pm at The Shed - Merit Construction located at 5441 
- 212th Street West in Farmington MN -(NE corner of Co 50 & Pilot Knob Road). Our meetings are held in the build-
ing just west of the Merit Building, the Cowan Bldg. Go around to the west side(Pilot Knob Rd side).  

Chuck Barsness - PCRC Secretary - 612-865-1758 - x_twin@hotmail.com
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